DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE WASHINGTON

April 6, 1933.

Mr. James F. Bell, 200 Chamber of Commerce, Minneapolis, Minnesota.

Dear Mr. Bell:

I have tried out your idea concerning "permitted" and "non-permitted" wheat, and find that the grain trade generally thinks this is technically very difficult. Under the Simpson amendment to the farm bill it would appear to be possible to do something of this sort.

The bill will evidently be a law within a week and then it will become possible to approach the various alternatives in a realisite way.

Thank you for writing me.

Sincerely yours

Secretary.

Hawalla